CONS ON THE STREET THE

NORTH HAVEN

SONS & DAUGHTERS OF ITALY LODGE 2805

Lodge established January 11, 2004 P.O. Box 193, North Haven, CT. 06473 www.northhavenlodge2805.club

Susan M. Velleca President, North Haven Sons & Daughters of Italy Lodge 2805 snoozie321@outlook.com 203-239-2999

Dear Friend,

As President of the North Haven Sons & Daughters of Italy Lodge 2805, I would like to ask for your support for our 5th Annual Golf Tournament on September 24, 2023. The Chairperson of this event is Tim Longo and he has our Lodge's complete support. He will be providing you with more of the event details. Please look over the enclosures.

I'm pleased that I'm able to introduce our Lodge to you. The North Haven Sons and Daughters of Italy Lodge 2805 is a part of The Order Sons and Daughters of Italy in America. The original name of the Order was "Figli d' Italia". The Order was established in Little Italy, 203 Grand Street, New York, NY in 1905 to serve our Ancestors as a mutual aid society for early Italian immigrant families. 113 years later we are still the leading service and advocacy organization for the estimated 26 million Italian Americans.

Our Lodge is one of 9 Lodges in our State. We are celebrating our 19th year anniversary and are one of the most active Lodges in Connecticut. We have close to 120 members from North Haven and many other surrounding communities. Since 2004 our Lodge has given away over \$175,000.00 to many Local and National Charites and to our Lodge's Scholarship program.

We are a Lodge that is active with functions where we can socialize with our guests, friends, and family. We continually keep in mind our charitable efforts with everything we do. Through our bylaws we ensure that a minimum of 50% of all Lodge profits be donated to charity each year. We are a 501(c)(8) nonprofit corporation. To learn more about the Charities our Lodge supports please visit our website at www.northhavenlodge2805.club.

We are very proud of all that we have accomplished, and we hope you would like to be a part of our 5th annual Golf tournament. Thank you for your consideration to this request, and I hope you feel we are worthy of your support. If you should have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at any time.

Sincerely,

Susan M. Velleca

Susan M Vellica

President

North Haven Sons & Daughters of Italy Lodge 2805